
   

Term Dates 2 

Additional Bank Holiday 2022 2 

School Lunch:  20 Jan 2022 2 

Governing Body News 2 

Curriculum Meeting Dates 2 

Parentsõ Evenings: Feb 2022 3 

Notice Period Reminder 3 

PE Kit Reminder 3 

Natterhub visit 3 

KS2:  Computing Museum 3 

Breakfast Club 3 

Martin Young 3 

Parking Reminder 3 

PTA News 4 

Eco Council News 4 

Pupil Reports 5 

Safeguarding 6 

Bumped Heads 6 

Dolce Spring Menu 7 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

12 January 2022 

Maidwell Primary School  

 

Newsletter No 110  

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:  

www.maidwellprimary.net  

Follow us on Facebook 

Covid Symptoms  
 

If your child is displaying symptoms which may indicate COVID infection, 

please seek advice by calling 111 or 119 - or use a Lateral Flow Test/PCR Test.  

DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD TO SCHOOL.  

Healthy Lunches  

 

Happy New Year  

 

We hope you all had a lovely Christmas and a rest over the festive period.  

Thank you for all the lovely Christmas gifts received - they are greatly 

appreciated by all the staff.  We have started the year on a very positive note 

and hope to continue without interruption. 

Rosemarie James, Headteacher 

SHARING 

ASSEMBLY  
 

Friday 11 

February  

2.45pm 

Winter School Closure  

 

Hopefully we will continue to have a mild winter, but just in case please bear 

in mind the following: 

 

The only  place you will be able to check if the school is closed will be on 

our school website.  A message will be posted as soon as possible after the 

decision is taken to close. 

 

As a matter of course, you will receive an emergency SMS from us  

advising of the schoolõs closure.  Please take time to check that your mobile 

number is current on the ParentMail system. 

 

If we ever need to take the decision to close the school part-way through 

the day please ensure you collect your child as a matter of urgency, as we 
need to ensure the staff can get home safely once all children have left the 

premises. 

All dates advertised in this newsletter are subject to on -going review  
 

Please bear in mind that last-minute changes may be made depending on prevailing circumstances 

Please remember that lunch boxes should not contain sweets, chocolate or 

sugared drinks and that children in KS2 are welcome to bring a piece of fruit 

for morning break. 
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 Term Dates  

This half term finishes on Friday 11 February 2022  and we return to school on Monday 

21 February 2022.  Full academic year dates are published on the school website and 

include the schoolõs five Teacher Training Days.  Please note that  training days are not  

included on the calendar on West Northamptonshire Councilõs website. 

 

Additional Bank Holiday  
 

The additional celebration Bank Holiday granted by the government this 

summer falls in Half Term.  Education regulations have therefore been amended 

to allow schools to have an extra day holiday during term time.  School will 

now close at the end of this academic year on Thursday 21 July 2022.  The 

revision can be found on the school website. 

N E W S L E T T E R  N O  1 1 0  

Governing Body News               Mrs Reem McGrann, Chair 
 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Happy New Year. We hope you had a good Christmas break.  

 

The Governing Body has been busy during  the last term, with regular meetings and monitoring 

visits. These have included, Talk for Writing, EYFS, Well-being, Data Group, Online Safety, 

Safeguarding and Health and Safety monitoring. Governors have also been undergoing further 

Safeguarding training and reading.  

 

We hope to continue a full schedule of monitoring this upcoming term if circumstances allow.  

School Lunch  

Thursday 20 January 2022  

 

The amount of government funding we receive for the universal infant free school meals 

is dependent on the number of children having a school lunch on this date.  In order to 

maximise the amount of funding that the school receives to support your child, we 

would ask you to consider booking a lunch for your child.  Thank you. 

 

Please see this termõs menu on the last page. 

EYFS parents: 
 

Talk for Writing  

Mornings  
 

Tuesday 18th or 

Wednesday 19th January 

9.45-10.30am 
 

Please come along again 

and join in our Talk for 

Writing lesson 

All parents: 

 

Curriculum Meeting  

 

Developing a Reading 

Culture at home  

 

Thursday 3rd February 

9.15am 
 

EYFS and Year 1  parents: 

 

Developing Reading 

and Independence  

 

Thursday 3 February 

6.00pm 

 

Parents of children in Year 

1 are invited to join this 

session 
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Please make a note of these dates in your diary for next half term: 

    
Y1/Y2/Class 2/Class 3:   Tuesday 22 February 2022  3.40-5.00pm 

Y1/Y2/Class 2/Class 3:   Thursday 24 February 2022  3.40-7.00pm 

Reception pupils:   Wednesday 23 February 2022 During the school day 
 

These will again take place as telephone consultations.  Further details will be issued shortly. 

Parentsõ Evenings:  February 2022    

N E W S L E T T E R  N O  1 1 0  

IMPORTANT DATES
 

Notice Period Reminder  
 

Please remember that all sessions charged by the school (Breakfast Club and Get Outside Club) require 

a FULL TERMõS NOTICE (ie: two half terms) if your child no longer wishes to use the facilities. 

The invitation to meet natterhub to seek advice or just chat about 

online safety (postponed from last term) has been rescheduled to 

Tuesday 1 February .  You are welcome to drop in any time from 

3pm (enter via the hall door from the car park). 

Please remember that PE Kit is to be worn in school ALL DAY on a Thursday.  Now that 

the colder days have arrived, children are asked to wear tracksuit bottoms for the day. 

Martin Young  
 

Martin was with us on Monday 10th January 

to support our work on characterisation. 

KS2 Visit:  National Museum of Computing  

Thursday 13 January 2022 

 

If you have not yet sent in your consent/contact details form (due earlier this 

week), please send to school as a matter of urgency to enable us to complete 

our Educational Visits file.  We are all very much looking forward to this visit 

next week. 

BREAKFAST CLUB  
 

We have only a small number of ad-hoc spaces 

available at Breakfast Club on Tuesday-Friday 

this term (no space on a Monday) and all days 

are very busy.  Please remember that we need 

48 hoursõ notice if you wish to book a place.  If 

you wish to cancel your commitment, the 

school needs a termõs notice to enable us to  

adjust staffing provision accordingly.  Breakfast 

Club costs £4.50 per session. 

PARKING IN DRAUGHTON ROAD  
 

Thank you to all parents who park considerately around the 

school, making life easier for our neighbours.  Remember 

that a member of staff is on the playground from 8.50am 

every morning allowing you to ôdrop and goõ which eases 

traffic congestion.  Please also remember not to park 

opposite neighbouring driveways or block the lane past the 

church. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 
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Happy New Year to you all and welcome back after a more normal festive break with family 

and friends.  
 

Firstly, the PTA would like to thank everyone for their support last term. The donations, 

volunteers and money spent at all events has raised in the region of £1000. This we be well 

spent on extra-curricular activities/visitors and additional educational and recreational 

resources. 
 

This term we will be planning our usual and very popular pancake flipping and Easter hunt 

activities, continuing with the very well-supported tuck shop on occasional Fridays and release 

the date nearer the time for this termõs cash4clothes collection. 
 

Thank you to all those who borrowed books from the parent lending library at the Christmas 

fair. This month we will provide a timetable for regular times when the library will be available. 
 

Also this term the PTA will help support the school ECO council with the start of one of their 

projects in bringing more biodiversity into the school grounds. This will be in the form of 

ground clearance to create a wildlife garden, the planting of fruit trees and resourcing and 

creating the garden from recycled materials.  Any willing volunteers will be welcomed ... more 

information to follow. 
 

When we have confirmed details for all of the above, we will send out a Dates for the Diary 

poster. 
 

Thank you for your continued support 

Jodie Nikel 

Eco Council News  
 

The ECO council would like to thank everyone who supported their stall at the Christmas fair. We raised £76 

by selling repurposed T-shirts into bags, made by year 5 & 6 children. Handy sewing pouches made from 

recycled fabric designed and made by Sebby. Beautiful brooches and hanging decorations made from recycled 

denim fabric design and made by Mrs Grizzell and recycled birthday and Christmas gift bags.  
 

Thank you to everyones fantastic efforts! The money raised will support the school in Uganda. 
 

We are trying to create less food waste at school. One idea is that if our cook only served a combination of 

the children's three favourite vegetables, then they would eat them rather than throw them away. Last term we 

conducted a survey of the childrens favourite vegetables. The result was carrots and sweetcorn in joint first 

place, followed by peas. This has made a small impact but not enough, so we also photographed, weighed and 

recorded the food waste for 8 days. We will be using this in class to work out some data and statistics with 

Mrs Wake and then present it to the whole school.  We are positive this will have an impact and less 

food will be wasted.  
 

We have also been designing a reusable bag that we will be selling later in the term.  With the profits we plan 

to fund each child at school with their own metal reusable straw. 
 

We are also looking at ways where we can support marine life.  Living inland doesn't mean we don't have an 

impact, so we are researching the items that we buy at home and school that harm marine life and looking at 

alternatives that we can suggest to school, parents and family. 
 

Although we have lovely school grounds, we believe that we can do so much more to encourage wildlife into 

our environment.  We have 5 fruit trees arriving soon and have plans to create a wildlife corner at the top of 

the field. The PTA will be supporting us by arranging volunteers to help us.   
 

Thank you for supporting us and we welcome any ideas parents have to help us become more eco friendly! 

N E W S L E T T E R  N O  1 1 0  
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Pupil Reports  

Pantomime at The Castle, Wellingborough  

By Isaac, Y6 
 

The Pantomime of Sleeping Beauty was an amazing experience.  My favourite part was at the end when 

they had to fight a dragon and fire came up from the stage, leaving everyone amazed.  Also, the actors 

kept engaging with Mr Woods and squirting us with water pistols. 

School Christmas Party  

By Layly, Y6 
 

It was very nice at the Christmas Party.  I loved it when we got to play exciting games and dance.  I 

also like the turkey and the pudding.  My friends and I pulled some Christmas Crackers and wore 

paper hats and had so much fun. 

Annie at Maidwell Hall  

By Molly, Y6 
 

It was very exciting to watch and the acting was great.  They had put a lot of effort into painting the 

scenery and learning the songs.  Everybody was singing òTomorrow, Tomorrowó on the way back. 

NMPAT String Quartet  

By Evan, Y6 
 

This was a wonderful experience, having four people fill the hall with wonderful melodies.  They played 

lots of great songs such as Star Wars, Believer and even Peppa Pig - my favourite.  Hopefully it inspired 

lots of Class 1 to learn the violin or just music in general. 

Art Days with Mrs Elliott  

By Charlie, Y6 
 

Mrs Elliott kindly came in to school for an Art Day.  This was amazing!  We made many arts and crafts 

such as a monkey.  We use modroc which was messy but fun.  The animals we made help us 

remember how to learn - elephant to concentrate, monkey to self-improve and squirrel to co-operate. 

Rosie the Vetõs Visit to Class 1 

By Zach, Y2 
 

I enjoyed the vet coming because she told us about animals.  Everyone used the stethoscope and the 

hat.  When I grow up I will be a Scientist who invents stuff like a tree phone-charger and be a guinea 

pig farmer. 

Mrs Elliottõs History Visit to Class 1 

By Imogen, Y2 
 

When Mrs Elliott went to school a long time ago there were no computers.  She had a tiny TV at 

home.  If you were naughtly at school, the teacher made you write lines or pulled your plaits.  The 

toilet was outside; it was cold. 

School Christmas Nativity  
By James-Roy, YR 
 

I was a stranger and I wore a special costume with a red stripy hat.  We went on stage to sing and do 

a dance. 
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Safeguarding at Maidwell Primary School  

 
 

¶ Safeguarding is given the highest priority at Maidwell Primary School 

 

¶ Safeguarding is everyoneõs business 

 

¶ It could happen here 

 

¶ Designated Lead for Safeguarding (dsl):  Mrs Rosemarie James  

 

¶ Deputy Designated Lead for Safeguarding (ddsl): Mr Geoff Woods  

 

¶ Please find Maidwell Primary Schoolõs Safeguarding Policy on the school website under 

Key Information 

 

¶ If you have any concerns please report your concern to the dsl (Mrs Rosemarie 

James) or ddsl (Mr Geoff Woods) 

Bumped Heads  

 

Please remember that with effect from September 2021, the school will inform you if 

your child has had a head bump by placing a head-bump wristband on their wrist.  Details 

of the bump will be recorded on the wristband. 

 

If your child is wearing a head -bump wristband when they come home, please 

refer to the school website for further head -bump advice . 

 

If you are in any doubt concerning your childõs health as a result of their head-bump, 

please do not delay in seeking medical assistance for your child. 



P A G E  7  

N E W S L E T T E R  N O  1 1 0  


